In the Student Senate S.B. 16-3.1 3/3/2016

A BILL TO PROPOSE A PILOT BIKE SHARING PROGRAM

- **WHEREAS:** The members of the Elon University Student Government Association have recognized the demand for a short-term bike rental system on Elon University's campus, and;
- **WHEREAS:** By surveying the student body and meeting with the heads of various Elon University departments, the Elon University Student Government Association has assessed the demand, and;
- **WHEREAS:** It can be determined that this system would not only be beneficial to students, but it would also be in line with the university's environmental sustainability initiative.

BE IT ENACTED BY THE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION OF ELON UNIVERSITY THAT:

- **ARTICLE I:** We, the members of the Student Government Association of Elon University, pledge to cover the cost of a pilot program for one (1) year with the company, Zagster.
- **ARTICLE II:** The Elon University Student Government Association will purchase all parts of the program including: Hardware, software, and operations, for a total of \$20,000.
- **ARTICLE III:** The pilot program will be free for students, except for late fees incurred, and will be installed in the fall of 2016.
- **ARTICLE IV:** After a one (1) year evaluation period, the Elon University Student Government Association will work with Elon University administration and Zagster to assess the results and make plans to expand or terminate the program.

Packel Hobbs	Adm M. Ymasadh
Author: Rachel Hobbs	Speaker of the Senate: Adam Knaszak
Kyl Poro	M1 /44/
Sponsor(s): Kyle Porro	Secretary of the Senate: Grace McDavid
· Aut To	∨ 40 ø ø
Seconded By: Robert Danis	Vote: Aye \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \
	livery/Kr
PASSED VETOED	President of the SGA: Avery Steadman